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low temperatures from a planned speed of 150 m.pi. to about 95.
This resulted in a loss of about 523 miles* on the schedule for this leg]
or a mean lag of about 262 miles. This error in DJL caused the
plane to be steered about 12° to the right of the Great Circle course.
Fortunately, this error was mostly compensated by an increase of
approximately 10° in the easterly direction, so that the resultant
error in course due to being behind schedule was about 2°.
The distance from Cape Eielson to Camp Desolation was approxi-
mately 900 miles. An error of -a° for this distance would place the
Polar Star 900 x 2/60=30 miles to the right of the course.
It is interesting to note that Camp Desolation was actually about
40 miles to the right of the scheduled course. This was the first of
four landings that we made during the crossing and we passed
12 of our 19 hours there, making sun observations to check our
position. The dead-reckoning position of the camp was lat. 80°
28' S., long. 141° 02' W. At this time we had not mastered the
trouble with the sextant, so our position was considerably in error
as determined by our observations, which gave lat 80° 20' S., long.
104° W. Later, by working back and by correcting the sextant
errors for the original observations, we found the actual position
of Camp Desolation to be lat. 79° 15' S., long. 102° 35' W.
After 19 hours at Camp Desolation we took off again, only to
be forced to land again a short half-hour later. We named the
second landing place, Camp Gamma, where we again set up our
tent and waited three days for good weather. It was here that we
made strenuous and, fortunately, unsuccessful efforts to accurately
fix our position. Strange to say, the trouble we experienced with the
sextant resulted in a more accurate ultimate fix of the position of
Camp Gamma, from whidi the positions of the landmarks observed
in flight on November 23 could be the better determined. Had one
or two sets of observations checked with our estimated position it
is probable that we would have been content and made no further
observations. As it was, the observed data, when reduced to a posi*
tion, gave a hopelessly large spread, indicating that something was
radically wrong. Being uncertain and realising the seriousness of our
situation, we continued to take careful sun observations. In all, we
took no less than thirty careful sun altitudes with the corresponding
times. After struggling with these data for three days, and getting

